
Notice to Service Users:
NEW Grey County Emergency Shelter and Diversion Program

AFTER October 1st:

What do I need to know
BEFORE October 1st?

What do I need to know
for AFTER October 1st?

Grey County is excited to announce the upcoming roll out of the new
Grey County Emergency Shelter and Diversion Program.

Starting October 1, 2022 homelessness services in Grey County are being
transformed to streamline services and provide additional supports to
individuals and families.

Continue to call YMCA at                 
 519-371-9230 x 5, Monday - Friday.

Call 211 after hours and on weekends
for information on available services.

Please call Grey County Housing at
519-376-5744.

Please call YMCA at 519-371-9230 x
5, Monday - Friday.

Experiencing homelessness?

At risk of Homelessness?

If you are at risk of homelessness due to
arrears, owing rent:

If you are nearing homelessness for
another reason and need information on
how to find local listings:

BEFORE October 1st:
Call 211 for program information and
intake process. The details around the
new program and how to access are
being finalized and will be shared
widely in mid-September.

REMINDER:
You can obtain the most up to date
information by calling Grey County
Housing at 519-376-5744.

YMCA Community Initiatives has
provided these important services for
over a decade and has been an
excellent partner. We will support
them in delivering the same dedicated
service until September 30th. We are
committed to allowing for a smooth
transition to Grey County services.


